

CHAPTER OFFICERS for 2022-2024

Dean: Deborah Carr
Sub-Dean: Patricia Spoettle
Secretary: Brad Norris
Registrar/Treasurer:
Dr. William W. Hamner, Jr.

<u>MEMBERS-AT-LARGE</u>

2024

Geoffrey Bell Kevin Kwan Carina Sturdy

2026

Rebecca Davy Mary Dolch Holly Sunderland

Newsletter Editor:

Mary-William Baines KMKServicesInc@aol.com

Director of Organ Swell:

Deborah Carr deborahcarr53@gmail.com

Website Coordinator:

Carina Brackin info@tidewaterago.org

Regional Councilor:

Wayne L. Wold woldw@hood.edu

Website:

http://TidewaterAGO.org

FaceBook:

Facebook.com/TidewaterAGO

..... from our Dean

Hello Everyone,

I hope you are finding a bit of time this summer to rest, relax and have some fun. The Fall is just around the corner.

(let's hope for cooler temps).

We are sending you this abbreviated version of **FANFARE** so you can **SAVE THE DATES** for our upcoming schedule. Our Sub-Dean, Pat Spoettle, has worked very hard to put together an exciting, inspiring, and educational list of offerings and I hope that each of you will participate as much as you can.

Invite your organ friends to join you.

I especially want to highlight the September offering on Sunday September 25 at 4:00 pm.

We will gather at St John's Episcopal, Hampton in the Parish Hall for a short installation service for our AGO officers and to share some fellowship over wine and cheese. Those who wish to can travel a short distance to a local restaurant for dinner together. (Dutch Treat)

We can use this social time to see friends we have missed, share ideas and support each other in our upcoming musical season and <u>have fun</u>.

I hope to see you soon.

Deborah Carr, Dean



September 25, 2022 Sunday, 4:00pm

St. John's Episcopal, W. Queens Way, Hampton, Parish house

Installation of new officers, wine & cheese social with dinner following (dutch treat) at local restaurant

October 23, 2022 Sunday, 4:00pm

First Presbyterian Church, Pacific Avenue, Va Beach

Organ recital with Alan Morrison (as part of David Kunkel's retirement from FPC celebration)

November 20, 2022 Sunday, 4:00pm

Williamsburg Presbyterian Church, Williamsburg

Hymn Sing - Dual program with Richmond Chapter Norman Elton and Beckie Davy, coordinators

January 21 Saturday, 9:15am-noon

Trinity Lutheran Church, Newport News

Our Regional Counselor, Wayne Wold AGO News and question/ answer session with coffee & muffins followed by Choral and Organ music for Lent/Easter presentation

February 25, 2023 Saturday 9:00am-noon with Pizza lunch

<u>First Presbyterian Church, Portsmouth</u> Edna Broadhurst, Coordinator Pianists, Pedals and Pipes Introduction to the Pipe Organ for Piano students and teachers

March 21, 2023 Tuesday 7:00 pm St. Paul's Episcopal Church, Norfolk

Bach Birthday Concert

April - May The Organ Swell Concert Series

Brad Norris and Deborah Carr, coordinators

May 14, 2023 Sunday, 4:00pm Christ & St. Luke's Church Norfolk

Virginia Arts Festival Organist

June 2023 TBD End of year event

(another "Scheidfest" for Bill Hamner?)

There are plenty of openings for you to play and participate in our chapter programs.

You can contact the coordinators of the individual dates or let me know of your interest in performing!

....Pat Spoettle, Sub Dean

Tidewater Chapter Piano & Organ Teachers

Deborah CARR	(757) 406-4970	deborahlcarr53@gmail.com
Rebecca DAVY, AAGO, BM, MM, MA	(757) 645-3431	bdavy@brutonparish.org
John S. DIXON, CAGO	(757) 477-2214	JohnSDixon@aol.com
Dr. James W. KOSNIK, SPC	(757) 683-4068	jkosnik@odu.edu
Kevin KWAN, MM	(757) 627-5665	kevin.kwan@christandstlukes.org
Bradley R. NORRIS	(757) 256-6861	brnmusic@netzero.com
Michael REGAN, MM	(757) 489-8168	reganmg@aol.com
Peggy Kelley REINBURG, BAMus, MMus	(757)-625-5888	Rvirginia@aol.com
Holly B. SUNDERLAND	(757) 436-6868	HollySunderland20@gmail.com
Carina BRACKIN, AAGO	(757) 784-8958	cbrackin@bedeva.org
Jean L. THIEL, DMA, AAGO	(757) 963-7487	jlthiel@cox.net

Tidewater Chapter Substitutes

<u>Organist</u>		Phone	<u>Email</u>
Geoffrey Bell	WF	757-442-0607	bellgeoffreyt@gmail.com
Deborah Carr	WF	757-406-4970	deborahcarr53@gmail.com
Jason Evans	SWF	252-619-2034	cepianoman@aol.com
Michael Gibson	SWF	757-449-3879	michael@thegibsons.co
Joseph N. Graif	SWF	703-380-8995	jgraif1@gmail.com
Grace Holdren	WF	757-434-8187	bandgholdren@gmail.com
Kevin Kwan	WF	415-613-7325	kevin.kwan@christandstlukes.org
Dorothy Lorenz	SWF	757-650-5041	crittercareinc@cox.net
Mike Regan	WF	757-575-7480	reganmg@aol.com
Peggy Kelly Reinburg	SWF	757-625-5888	rvirginia@aol.com
Marj Setnicky	WF	757-582-3978	setnicky@hotmail.com

KEY: S=Services; W=Weddings; F=Funerals